Thursday, June 13, 2024 had the crew meeting up at the 10K parking area. After a delayed start due to repaving on the Crest Road, 9 volunteers, 5 SRD staff and 7 TTY took the 2 mile hike to finish off the Osha reroute started last fall. It was another warm day and there was new trail to clear, some trail to rework and smooth, trail signage to set up and blue diamond markers on the old trail to remove. It was a full day and a long hike out with lots of tools but the work is complete except for obliterating and signage work that the SRD Trails Crew will finish off.

Volunteers: Jim Houle, Bruce Hansche, Claudia Bergsohn, Rich Fagioli, 
Luis Cuadros, Mike Madden, Roland Stumpf, and Laura Leon
SRD staff: Canyon, Jen, Dorothy, Zay and Chris
TTY: Olivia, Dwight, Lila, Hans, Vianey, Jamie, and Robbie

Photos: Laura Leon and Roland Stumpf
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Roland, Bruce and Rich work to cut new trail at one end of the reroute. Roland is hogging all the tools…
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Claudia cuts new trail across the old trail.
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Here come the troops!     Mike, Lila and Hans worked on removing blue diamonds.
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Luis, Zay and Dorothy rework tread.                Jim gets to smash rocks!

[image: ] Eric and Jim work at stump, rock and tree removal.
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New sign posted, trail finished and everyone gathers to start hike back out.
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Tools are divvied up for the hike out.
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As a finale, Canyon cut down a huge dying tree near the parking area. You can just see him to the left of the tree. There was a nice big boom and a cloud of dust.
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